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Brass Band League Meeting

Saturday 1st October 2011
Laganvale Band Room, Wansbeck Street, Belfast

Chairperson
Allan Davison

Attendees

Stephen Kennedy, Alan Hunter, John Patton, David Johnston, Sam Howlett, Ronnie Kennedy, Bill Clements, Fred McCrea, Ken Tweedie, Paul Kirk, Allan Davison
Apologies
Patricia Gibson, Jeanette Morton, David Leonard
Minutes of Previous Meeting

Ken Tweedie to be added to attendees of previous meeting.

The minutes of the previous meeting were read and accepted. 
Correspondence
Remittance Advice from Ulster Folk and Transport Museum to advise that £1000 payment has been made for August band concerts. Paul Kirk has contacted the museum to query the absence of payment for the June concerts. He was advised that the invoice had not been passed to the finance department but that it should be paid in the next few days. Paul Kirk will contact the bank and issue cheques to band secretaries once payments have cleared.
A letter was received from Tom Allen at Malone Presbyterian Church to confirm that the Paton Halls have been booked for the upcoming Solos & Quartets competition on 11th February 2012 for a charge of £250.

Treasurer’s Report

Treasurer Ken Tweedie informed the meeting that the balance in current account was £3204.71. 


QUB Contest
Allan Davison advised the meeting of the change in closing date for entries. The closing date is now Saturday 8th October. This was due to a delay in getting entry forms to band secretaries.
Paul Kirk notified the meeting that 7 bands had so far expressed intention to enter the contest:

Comber Silver
Downshire Brass
1st Old Boys Silver

Templemore Silver

Roughan Silver

CWA Brass
3rd Carrick Silver. 
The following bands have advised that they do not intend to enter:

Strabane Concert

Murley Silver

Laganvale Silver
Poyntzpass Silver

Omagh Academy

Allan Davison met with Les Neish on 13th September. Unfortunately, he is unable to adjudicate the QUB contest due to other commitments but he is however available to adjudicate at the Solos & Quartets and the BBL Spring Festival in 2012.
Allan Davison also advised that he had made several attempts to contact Mike Hannon as the second choice for QUB adjudicator. Sam Howlett will attempt to make contact with Mike. If no success is forthcoming by Monday/Tuesday, then Allan Davison will contact Harry Kelly to check his availability.

BBL President, Bill Caughey was suggested as compere for the QUB contest.

No decision around running order or timings can be made until final entries are known.

Solos & Quartets Competition 2012
As mentioned in correspondence, Malone Presbyterian Church have confirmed availability of the Paton Halls.

Closing date for entries will be 10th December. Entry forms will be communicated to secretaries and other contacts soon and will also be available on the BBL website.

Les Neish has been confirmed as adjudicator for Senior Sections. John Houston will confirm tomorrow (Sunday) whether he is available to adjudicate the Junior Sections. 

Further to Allan Davison’s discussions with Les Neish, Les offered a contact in Besson / Buffet Crampon – Tim Barratt. Allan spoke to Tim regarding what sponsorship Besson were prepared to offer. Tim advised that sponsorship was gradually being withdrawn from contests as Besson now favour sponsorship of youth activities and masterclasses.
Fivemiletown Contest
Suggested musical adjudicators for the contest are Philip Harper, Ian Brownbill, John Doyle, Ian Porterhouse.

Suggested entertainment adjudicator is Mr Williamson, the proprietor of the Valley Hotel.

A discussion ensued regarding prizes for music and entertainment. It was generally felt by those present that entertaining bands should be rewarded, whether that be through the award of an entertainment prize per section or most entertaining band on the day. A suggestion was made that music and entertainment adjudication should be separate. Band reps are to discuss with their bands and report views to next BBL meeting.
London Olympics 2012 / Brass The Baton

Allan Davison advised the meeting that the BBL have now registered their interest in taking part in this event.

The Brass the Baton organising committee are now working on the finer details such as routes and timings
Other Business
Alan Morrison / EYMS Brass Band
Alan Morrison, Musical Director of EYMS Brass Band in Yorkshire has been in contact to advise that the band will be embarking on a coach tour in May 2012 and are seeking bands to share a concert. 
Interested bands should contact Allan Davison for further details.

Next Meeting

The BBL will meet again on Saturday 5th November at 3pm in Laganvale Bandroom.
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